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Monday September 8th, 2025 at 1:39pm 
Email sent from Mick Martinez to all Club Presidents  
Hello, 

Women's U18 requires two votes. Please read the entire email before casting a vote. 

 

There are 3 Tier 1 teams and 4 Tier 2 teams. 

T1 - Adanacs, NW, Ridge 

T2 - Adanacs, Langley, Mission, Ridge 

 

Voting #1: SCHEDULING 

Option 1: Blended schedule? 

●​ One team would have a bye 

●​ The crossover game between T1 / T2 would be considered an exhibition game 

Option 2: Separate schedules? 

●​ Each week, the home team would rotate, and that home team would play a back to 

back; while the other 2 visiting teams would play 1 away game a week. 

●​ Will requires a PCFLL policy amendment at the upcoming League meeting: reduce 

the game break from 1-hour to 30-min. Once it gets wet and cold, players, coaches, 

officials and parents will not want to wait a full hour before the next game starts.  

●​ No change to T2 since there are 4 teams. 

Instructions: 

Reply to this email with: 

Voting #1: SCHEDULING - Option 1 

Voting #1: SCHEDULING - Option 2 

=== 

Voting #2: LOCATION 

Option 1: All U18 games in one location 

●​ Officials can do multiple games 

○​ Only a small handful who can do u18 

○​ Mentorship and evaluation is easier with one location 

●​ Simplifies shot clocks for u18 since it's one location 

●​ Could make a case for zoning next year 

Option 2: Keep U18 game location status quo? 

●​ Keep the game locations status quo 

 



Instructions: 

Reply to this email with: 

Voting #2: LOCATION - Option 1 

Voting #2: LOCATION - Option 2 

 

Voting will close at 5pm PST on Tuesday, Sept 9th. 

 

The season start date is tentatively set for Sept 20th, however can be pushed up to Sept 13th 

depending on the results of this vote by its members. 

 

Regards, 

Mick 

 

Mick Martinez 

PCFLL Vice Chair Women's  

vcwomens@pcfll.bc.ca 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Tuesday September 9th, 2025 at 8:17pm 
Email sent from Mick Martinez to all  Club Presidents 
 
Hi Everyone, 

 

Here are the results as voted by association members: 

 

Voting #1: SCHEDULING 

By Majority Vote = Option 2: Separate Schedules  

●​ Each week, the home team would rotate, and that home team would play a back to 

back; while the other 2 visiting teams would play 1 away game a week. 

●​ Will requires a PCFLL policy amendment at the upcoming League meeting: reduce 

the game break from 1-hour to 30-min. Once it gets wet and cold, players, coaches, 

officials and parents will not want to wait a full hour before the next game starts.  

●​ No change to T2 since there are 4 teams. 

*Note: PCFLL will monitor game results and may consider shuffling teams (ie. across tiers, 

etc.) in order to promote balanced competition. 

 

Voting #2: LOCATION 

By Unanimous Vote = Option 1: All U18 Games in One Location 

●​ Officials can do multiple games 
●​ Only a small handful who can do u18 
●​ Mentorship and evaluation is easier with one location 

●​ Simplifies shot clocks for u18 since it's one location 



●​ Could make a case for zoning next year 

*Note: The Tier 1s and 2s will play their separate schedules, but both Tiers will play in their 

respective locations. What does this mean: 

●​ Tier 1 = 3 teams.  

○​ Each team will host a home game every 3 week rotation. The home team 

will play two games per day, with a minimum 30-min* break in between 

games (*length of break is pending next league meeting vote).  

●​ Tier 2 = 4 teams.  

○​ Each team will host a home game every 4 week rotation. With 4 teams, 

there will be no back-to-back games by any Tier 2 team. Each team will play 

one game per day. 

Thank you for casting your votes. We're now closer to kicking off our 2025/26 season! 

 

Regards, 

Mick 

Mick Martinez 

PCFLL Vice Chair Women's  

vcwomens@pcfll.bc.ca 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Wednesday September 10th, 2025 at 9:39am 
Email sent from Mick Martinez to all Club Presidents 
 
Hello Everyone,  

Addition to yesterday's email, below are the voting result tallies  as voted by its association 

members. 

 

Results:  

Voting #1: SCHEDULING - Option 1 = PoCo, NW -> 2 

Voting #1: SCHEDULING - Option 2 = Langley, Delta, Burnaby, Ridge, Mission* -> 5 

Voting #2: LOCATION - Option 1 = Langley, PoCo, Delta, Burnaby, Ridge, NW** -> 6 

Voting #2: LOCATION - Option 2 = Mission* -> 1 

 

*Votes received after 5pm voting close but still counted in overall voting results. 

**No longer unanimous as originally stated but by majority vote 

 
Regards, 

Mick 

Mick Martinez 

PCFLL Vice Chair Women's  

vcwomens@pcfll.bc.c 

 


